
Town of Lebanon-Recreation Commission  
                           Regular Meeting Town Hall 

  March 25, 2024. 7:00 PM 
 

1. The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM.   Attending: Chair – 
Nick Poppiti, Sandra Tremblay (Rec Coordinator) Susan Smith 
(Secretary), Laura Davidson (Vice Chair), Rachael Archer 
(Treasurer), Alexis Hussey, Tammy Raymond, Jasmine Morton, 
Jessica Castillo.  Guest:  Kevin Cwikla 

  
2. Minutes – Motion by Sue Smith to accept the previous minutes.   

2nd  Laura Davidson.  MPU 

3. Treasurer’s Report – Motion by Rachael Archer to accept the 
treasurer’s report. 2nd Jasmine Morton.    MPU 

 
4.  Public Forum 

a.  The sign for Tyler field will be up for opening day. 
Invitations will be sent to Encore and Prides Corner. 

b. Mr. Cwikla requested anyone with town email problems to 
contact him.  He also reported on a new committee for Rails 
to Trails that our Rec Commission might want to get involved 
in.  

 
5. Correspondence  

a. Sandra Tremblay has building and use forms for 4th grad and 
middle school celebrations at Aspinall.  Also building and use 
and insurance forms for little League. 

b. Nick Jamrock was selected be approved as the new Rec 
Commission member to replace Alan Dunnack. 

             
 

6.  Rec Coordinator Report – Sandra Tremblay reported our new sign 
for the playscape at Tyler Field and a plaque of acknowledgement is 
ordered and DPU will put it up. 
 
7. Ongoing Activities  

a.  Theater and spring activities are full.   
b. Volleyball open gym will be Friday nights starting April 5th 



For high school and adults.  Children must be supervised. 
 
c. Summer Art Classes have good sign-ups. 
d. Lebanon Food Truck Festival is on hold due to unavailability 

of trucks. 
 

8. New Business 
 
a.   John Okonuk Award will be cancelled for this year. 
b.    Opening Day for Little League will be April 20th. 
c.    New Ideas for programs were discussed: 

 
 Fun Runs on the green 

 
 Magical Christmas Event 

 
 Motion by Sue Smith to spend $600.00 for Tyler Field 

preparation.  2nd Laura Davidson.  MPU 
 

 Golf frisbee – discussion of where to play.  Motion by 
Laura Davidson to brush hog the field behind Aspinall’s 
utility field to prevent tick bites.  2nd \Jasmine Morton. .  
MPU 

 
 Motion by Laura Davidson to buy 3 more picnic tables.  

2nd     Tammy Raymond MPU. 
 

 Kickball event on the green this summer. 
 

 Request for Sandy to order Rec Commission sweatshirts. 
 

 
 
Meeting Adjourned 8:25 PM 
 
Susan H. Smith, Secretary 
 
 
 

 



 
  
 
 
  
 


